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       June 28, 2023 
 
 
 
Via Email: Emily.C.Smith@dot.gov 
 
Ms. Emily Smith 
Safety Recall Specialist 
Office of Defects Investigation 
National Highway Traffic Safety Administration 
 
 

Re:  NHTSA Recall 23V-293 
 

 
Dear Ms. Smith: 
 

We are writing to advise that Polaris will not be sending notifications to dealers, 
distributors, or owners under Part 577 of NHTSA’s regulations for the recall numbered 23V-293. 

 
On April 25, 2023, Polaris filed a recall report indicating that four (4) Indian Chief 

motorcycles may have been manufactured without a belt guard reflector installed. After filing the 
report, Polaris contacted the owners of the potentially affected vehicles. After receiving a 
photograph of each vehicle between May 1, 2023 and May 26, 2023, Polaris confirmed that each 
vehicle was manufactured with the belt guard reflector installed and remedied. As a result, Polaris 
will not be sending any Part 577 notifications for this recall. 
 
 Please contact me if you have any questions or would like to discuss. 
 
      Respectfully submitted,  
 
 
       
      Melissa McAlpine     
      Counsel, Product Safety and Marine 


